Patient Participation Group Meeting  28/5/15 at Norham Surgery
Present: Helen Henderson, Jean Cockburn, Andy Ford, Canon Clive Price and Mr & Mrs Anderson
Apologies:  None
1. Patient Participation Action Plan and Practice Updates
· New Staff
Helen advised we have another new member of staff a lady GP who is now salaried staff at Union Brae site. Dr Jhooti had previously practiced at Kelso medical centre before coming to join us.
· Patient Transport

Whilst there are still problems with the service there have been no real horror stories recently and it is hoped the situation is now more manageable. A paramedic car is being proposed for the Berwick area so that help can be given to people who need it but don’t necessarily need an ambulance. If this scheme becomes a reality we will let you know. If there are problems with patient transport and you need assistance with an appeal PALS are happy to provide this service. Questions were raised as to whether the old volunteer car scheme was still working. Helen rang around on her return to the office and was told that this is the service they now refer to as patient transport. This is a fleet of volunteers who are paid mileage to transport people to none urgent appointments, but it is a much more limited service due to costs.
· Access to hospital services

Nothing has changed with this we are still being advised by the CCG that we are not to refer patients to Borders General for routine treatments unless they are already seeing a consultant there or are receiving treatment for an ongoing condition. This is the same information the ambulance crews have been given and they are instructed to take all patients to Wansbeck unless the condition is life threatening. Our GPs will however discuss the options with you.
· Premises and Berwick Infirmary

The Practice has now officially pulled out of the proposed redevelopment of the Berwick hospital. The financial offer was not acceptable and the business could not afford the move. It is now the partners plan to develop the site at Union Brae to extend the availability of GP appointments and add other services patients have requested. Helen again assured the group this would have no bearing on Norham – there are no plans to make any changes to the surgery here.
2. AOB
·  Recent bequest
The practice had recently received a generous sum from the late Mr Meikle’s leaving collection at the church. The partners discussed various options of what to do with the money to benefit the surgery and had decided to use it to purchase an ECG machine as there is not currently one at Norham. This would provide an extra service to the people of Norham. Some of the money would also be used to buy some flower pots for the outside of the surgery building to cheer up the exterior, as Mr Meikle was fond of his garden.

· Summary Care Records
This had once again become an issue and we have been advised by the NHS that they are to start using this system this summer. At the moment if you go to hospital and either you or someone with you is able to give consent the hospital access your medical records online to treat you. If you are taken to hospital unable to give consent for any reason the hospital ring the GP surgery and we fax your records to them. With this new system we will not need to do this they will be able to access your records unless you have opted out. If you want to opt out you must tell the surgery otherwise you will be opted in.

Clive Price suggested that we need to write to all the patients to explain this as he is concerned about the breach of confidentiality this could raise. This is a very expensive option for the surgery and if possible we would rather notify people in another way. Helen suggested a poster in the waiting room that stood out in a prominent place and the information in the newsletter and on the website. We can gauge the response to this and then decide if this is enough action to be taking.

· Collaberation of medical and social care

Mrs Anderson raised concerns about the lack of coordination between medical and social services. After her recent stay in hospital it took her daughter to ring and badger social services to offer her and her husband some assistance. Helen advised that this problem had been raised before. In theory a person should be assessed before being allowed to leave hospital to ensure the appropriate level of care was available at home. If for any reason that level of care was not available social services should be informed. Mrs Anderson suggested the problem could have been that she was in hospital in the Borders General and social services are in England. Helen will raise this at the next clinical meeting to see if this issue has happened before.

· Defibrillation machine

Helen had been asked to mention this by the North East ambulance services who are backing the campaign to have the machines installed in various outlying towns. The group members were sceptical as to the use of a machine without a trained operator. Helen explained that once you rang 999 and they gave you the code for the box it “talked you through” using the defibrillator so anyone could use it. The NEAS are happy to come along and give talks on using the machine to groups and it may be worth the village asking them to do that.
3. Next Meeting (Joint at Union Brae Surgery): 
Date to be confirmed
